
 
 
 
  Decision No. 57/CERT/933/2016 
 
  IN THE MATTER of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 

2012 
  AND 
 
  IN THE MATTER of an application by Timothy Bernard 

Harding  pursuant to s.224 of the Act 
for renewal of a Manager’s 
Certificate 

 
 
BEFORE THE Hurunui District Licensing Committee 
 
Chairperson: Mayor M Black 
 

DECISION (ON THE PAPERS) 
 
This is an application by Timothy Bernard Harding for renewal of a Manager’s Certificate. 
 
Timothy has been employed at the Heritage Hotel in Hanmer Springs since 2004.  
His position involves the sale and supply of alcohol to the hotel guests. 
 
The renewal application was received on 18 November 2019, i.e. the expiry date of the 
certificate.  However, payment of the application fee was not received until 5 December 
2019.  
The applicant is reminded that applications are not legal documents until they are paid in 
full.  It is suggested, that in future the applicant provide the renewal documentation earlier.   
 
In their reports, the Police and District Licensing Inspector have raised no matters in 
opposition to renewal. 
  
Under section 218 of the Act the Committee must not renew a manager’s certificate unless 
the manager holds the prescribed qualification. 
 
As the applicant has successfully completed the Licence Controller Qualification Bridging 
Test,  the committee is satisfied that the criteria as set out in s.224 of the Act has been met. 
 
A renewal notice can be issued and will remain in force until 18 November 2022. 
 
 
 
DATED at Amberley 17 December 2019 
 
 
 
____________________ 
Secretary  
Hurunui District Licensing Committee 


